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GET INVOLVED 

Thank you to our key supporters 

THE NEIGHBOUR AID TEAM 

 

The theme for our 2015 Annual Report is Age 

is No Barrier.  In 2015, we  have been 

reminded through our connection with 

amazing clients and volunteers, that people 

in our community can be inspiring at any age.  

Great people make a great organisation and it is because of our caring, 

professional and experienced staff that Inner West Neighbour Aid is 

becoming the preferred choice for social support and gardening 

services for older people in need. 

Since the introduction of the Commonwealth Government’s My Aged 

Care  on 1 July 2015, we have received over 130 referrals.  Inner West 

Neighbour Aid is known for its consistent and reliable service delivery and 

2015 has been a period of consolidation in preparation for the 

introduction of the government changes to policy and funding. 

The Framework and National Guide to the CHSP Client Contribution 

Framework have been finalised by the Department of Social Services. 

This outlines the principles that organisations can adopt in setting and 

implementing their own client contribution policy, with a view to ensuring 

that those who can afford to contribute to the cost of their care do so, 

whilst protecting those most vulnerable. Although there is not a 

mandatory fees schedule, the Government is encouraging organisations 

to establish flexible options for client contribution arrangements. 

2016 will bring some exciting changes and challenges, including shaping 

our organisation to be ready for the National Disability Insurance 

Scheme as well as ensuring that Inner West Neighbour Aid is positioned 

to deliver the best and most appropriate services that meet the needs of 

our current clients and as well as residents of the inner 

west, who may not yet be connected with our 

organisation.    

Merry Christmas to all and a happy New Year! 
 

Allison Yee-Brogan, GENERAL MANAGER 
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Living safely and  

Independently 

⌂ Social Outings 

⌂ Men’s Group Outings 

⌂ Home Visiting 

⌂ Community Visiting 

⌂ Pet Walking and Grooming 

⌂ Pet Adoptions 

⌂ Lawn Mowing Subsidy 

⌂ Garden Aid 

⌂ Active Ageing (Alive and Kicking) 

⌂ Assisted Online Shopping 

⌂  Ashfield Boys High School Shopping Program 

⌂ Saturday Social Group 

There are a lot of ways that we can help. Contact us on 9799 5099 for more information about: 

We strive to connect with like-minded people and organisations which are keen to make a differ-

ence and give back to the community.  

Donations 

There are many different ways to donate to Inner West Neighbour Aid.  All monetary donations or 

goods in kind $2 and over are tax deductible.  You can call us or donate: 

¶ Online via www.iwna.com.au 

¶ Via direct debit. Please quote your full name and address details and send your direct debit to 

Inner West Neighbour Aid, BSB: 062 178 Account: 100 66 594 

¶ Via cheque or money order payable to Inner West Neighbour Aid Inc.  Please include your 

name and address details and mail to:  Inner West Neighbour Aid DONATIONS, PO Box 247, 

Croydon Park  NSW 2133. 

Inner West Neighbour Aid holds a charitable fundraising authority under the Charitable Fundrais-

ing Act 1991  and is a Public Benevolent Institution under the Income Tax Assessment Act 1997 . 

Bequests 

One of the most significant ways that you can show your support and passion for our community 

is to leave a bequest. A bequest is a gift left to Inner West Neighbour Aid in an individual’s will.  

Bequests provide an important opportunity to extend your support to your community beyond 

your lifetime. If you would like to leave a gift in your will, please call our office. 

Volunteering 

Please call our office and speak with our Volunteer Coordinator or email admin@iwna.com.au 

Together, we can offer improved services, reach more clients and offer a wider range of services 

where there is greatest need. 
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 Allison Yee-Brogan  - General Manager      allison@iwna.com.au 

 John Uychoco   - Deputy Manager      john@iwna.com.au 

 Rochelle Self   - Volunteer Coordinator     rochelle@iwna.com.au 

 Indah Kusumawati  - Finance and Administration Assistant   indah@iwna.com.au 

 Jackie Walters   - Social Support Coordinator         jackie@iwna.com.au 

 Rachel Fisk    - Social Support Worker            rachel@iwna.com.au 

 Lara Allen    - Social Support Worker            lara@iwna.com.au 

 Roman Deguchi   - Home Maintenance Coordinator    roman@iwna.com.au 

 Jenny Jobling   - Garden Aid Team Leader     jenny@iwna.com.au 

 Stuart Blundell   - Garden Aid Team Leader     stuart@iwna.com.au 
s 

 Phone:  9799 5099          Fax:  9799 5201      Post:  PO Box 247, Croydon Park  NSW  2133  
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It is heating up and we all need to take car of ourselves.  Here are some 

tips for keeping cool and safe. 

DRINK PLENTY OF COOL WATER, clear juices, and other liquids that do not 

contain alcohol or caffeine. Alcohol and caffeine can dehydrate you. It’s 

important to keep drinking water even if you don’t feel thirsty because this 

can prevent you from becoming dehydrated. 

WEAR LOOSE, LIGHT-COLOURED CLOTHES, dark-coloured clothes absorb 

heat.  Try to wear a lightweight, broad-brimmed hat when you go out. That will help you both 

stay cool and avoid sunburn.  

WEAR SUNSCREEN, to avoid sunburn to keep you healthy and hydrated.  

SPEND AS MUCH TIME AS POSSIBLE INSIDE with fans, air flow and air 

conditioning on if possible.  If you don’t have an air conditioner try 

places like shopping centres, the library or one of our outings such as the movies. 

STAY OUT OF THE SUN whenever you can. Wait until the sun goes down, or until early in the 

morning when it’s cooler, to go for a walk or do demanding activities such as house work. 

TAKE TEPID (NOT TOO COLD OR TOO HOT) SHOWERS, BATHS, or sponge baths when you’re feeling 

warm. Or wet washcloths or towels with cool water and put them on your wrists, ankles, armpits, 

and neck. This will also cool you down. 

TAKE CARE OF OTHERS, stay in touch especially with elderly family and friends to make sure they 

are staying well over summer. 

KEEP YOUR FOOD SAFE make sure food that needs refrigeration is 

properly stored and defrost foods in the fridge and not on the bench. 

WATCH WHAT YOU EAT, eating smaller cold meals, such as salads and 

fruit, can help you to keep cool. Use the stove and oven as little as 

possible to reduce the heat in the house. 

KEEP YOUR HOUSE COOL. by shutting curtains and blinds during the day. 

The Gold Senior/Pensioner Opal card is available for NSW Seniors, Pensioner 

Concession card holders and NSW War Widows. Customers only need to 

get the Gold Senior/Pensioner Opal card once, and the card itself will not 

cost anything. The new Gold Senior/Pensioner Opal card means eligible 

customers won't pay more than $2.50 a day for travel on trains, buses, 

Sydney Ferries and Light rail. 

To order a Gold Senior/Pensioner Opal card customers can call 13 67 25 or visit online – it takes 

only minutes to apply, and then it takes about one week for the card to be mailed out to your 

home. You will need to provide your pension card number or your seniors card number as proof 

of identity for the discounted card. If you do not hold either of the above you will need to 

purchase a full adult priced Opal card.  To credit your new card, seniors and pensioners can 

choose to simply link their Opal card to their credit or debit card and set it to auto top up, or you 

can also choose to manually top up the Gold Senior/Pensioner Opal with cash. This is available at 

many places such as petrol stations, newsagencies, supermarkets and post offices which display 

the Opal sign. A full list of places nearest to you can be found online or by calling 13 76 25.   

ORGANISATIONAL NEWS 

As we say good bye to 2015 and hello to 2016, our outings will be filled with fun 

and laughter after the festive season.  The 2016 calendar is going to explore 

some new venues for lunch.  We look forward to hearing your feed back on 

these new places.  We will be visiting hotels around Sydney and will see how 

they have changed over the years.  As the weather warms up, outing venues 

may change on the day to suit the weather and safety of clients, staff and 

volunteers.  

New venues featured in the calendar include a walk around Barangaroo the 

new harbour side parkland, lunch at Magpies, the local AFL Club for the Inner 

West, Sydney Town Hall Concert featuring Mark Vincent a young tenor and The 

Greats Exhibition at the Art Gallery of NSW. 

A reminder to bring along a bottle of water with you in the warmer months.  

Wishing all of our clients a Merry Christmas and a safe and Happy New Year.  

We look forward to seeing you all in 2016. 

Lara Allen, SOCIAL SUPPORT  WORKER 
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KEEPING COOL THIS SUMMER 

TIPS FOR MINI OUTINGS 

Office Closure 

Our office will be closed from Monday 22nd December and re-open again on Monday 5th 

January.  Merry Christmas everyone and best wishes for a happy new year! 

IWNA Board 

Our Annual General Meeting was held on 21st October 2015, at the Canada Bay Club and was 

attended by over 50 people.  Geoff Hickin and Bev Garry  resigned from the Board and have 

each strongly expressed their confidence in the current Board and staff to implement plans that 

are needed to continue the services on offer at Inner West Neighbour Aid. We have recently 

recruited Joshua Grimm and are in the process of finalising a number of other Board positions.  

We are excited to welcome Joshua who brings accounting and management skills along with a 

passion for grass roots community organisations.  

We thank both Geoff and Bev for their amazing contribution to Inner West Neighbour Aid.  Thank 

you to Wayne Ardley for continuing his leadership as Chairperson, Val Day as Secretary, and 

thank you to Stella Angelo, Alex Maitland and Fiona Scotece who also remain as Board Members 

for 2016.   

Best Wishes to Rachel and Tristan 

Rachel and Tristan’s baby is due mid January and we wish them a 

beautiful, joyous start to the new year with their new little family.  

Rachel will take some time off to enjoy this exciting and special time 

and is planning to return to the Social Support Team in June 2016.  

We know that our clients will miss seeing Rachel! 

COMMUNITY INFORMATION 

To use and pay with the Opal card simply tap the 

card against the Opal machine as you get onto your 

choice of transport and then you must tap off as you 

exit the transport. You will only be charged $2.50 for 

the whole day even if you tap on and off several 



 

VOLUNTEERS NEWS 

Inner West Neighbour Aid Volunteers’ Christmas Party 

We love the opportunity to get together with our volunteers to say 

a very big thank you.  This year we are celebrating with a 

Christmas Brunch from 10am – 12pm at Decolata,134 Smith St, 

Summer Hill.  It is a 5 minute walk from Summer Hill train station.  

Please let Rochelle know if you are able to attend.  We always 

have a great time at these functions.  Our volunteers are the best 

in the inner west! 

 

PACE Students Update 

We had the pleasure of hosting the Macquarie University PACE psychology students for their 

student placement again this year.  We had 6 students join us volunteering with our social outings 

and gardening services – Amit, Angelica, Chantelle, David, Gabrielle and Sarah.  As always it was 

a pleasure to offer them the chance to see how community support services play such a 

valuable role in the community. 

“I had such a wonderful and inspiring time working with 

everyone at IWNA! You are all such lovely, warm, and 

welcoming people and I couldn’t have asked for a better 

placement to have been part of. Thank you very much for 

having me, and I hope that at some point in the future 

once I have found a routine that I can fit some time into my 

schedule to come back and work with you all again”. 

PACE Student 

 

Volunteer callout! 

Please help us spread the word.  We are always looking for volunteers to join our IWNA 

community and even more so in 2016.  If you know anyone who would like to discuss volunteering 

we would love to have a chat with them!  Please ask them to contact Rochelle on 02 9799 5099 

or rochelle@iwna.com.au 

 

International Volunteer Day 

International Volunteer Day (IVD) is celebrated each year on 5th December and was established 

by the United Nations General Assembly in 1985.  IVD provides volunteer organisations and 

individual volunteers with the opportunity to raise the public awareness of their contributions to 

economic and social development at local, national and international levels.  IVD is celebrated 

worldwide with thousands of volunteers involved in a range of events as diverse as the volunteers 

themselves.  Events include clean-up campaigns, conferences, 

exhibitions, morning teas and many other activities all aimed at 

highlighting the role of volunteers in their communities.  Over six 

million Australians volunteer their time each year and Inner West 

Neighbour Aid is fortunate to have over 200 of those volunteers 

help build and support our local community. 

 

Rochelle Self, VOLUNTEER COORDINATOR 

CLIENTS’ CORNER 
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Clients’ Corner is YOUR space 

Let us know if you have stories to tell, 

articles to share,  recipes that we can try 

or jokes to tell.  Pictures, artworks, and 

quotable quotes are all welcome!  

QUOTE OF THE QUARTER 

This explains why I do it — Mavis A. 

Brains of older people are slow because 

they know so much. People do not decline 

mentally with age, it just takes them longer 

to recall facts because they have 

information in their brains, scientists believe. 

Much like a computer struggles as the hard 

drive gets full, so, too, do humans take 

longer to access information when their 

brains are full. 

Client Contribution 

Ingredients: 
 

¶ 1 x 85g pkt Aeroplane quick-set strawberry & 

raspberry jelly crystals 

¶ 14 bought jam rollettes, cut into 1cm-thick 

slices 

¶ 80ml (1/3 cup) apple juice or sweet sherry 

¶ 2 x 250g punnets strawberries, washed, hulled, 

halved 

¶ 2 x 150g punnets blueberries 

¶ 500ml (2 cups) Pauls premium vanilla custard 

¶ 250ml (1 cup) thickened cream, whipped 

Method: 
 

1. Prepare the jelly following packet directions. 

Pour into a large container and place in the 

fridge for 1 hour or until set. Coarsely chop. 

2. Place half the rollettes in the base of a 3L (12 

cup) capacity serving bowl. Drizzle half the 

apple juice or sherry over the rollettes. Top 

with half the jelly and one-third of the 

combined strawberries and blueberries. 

Spoon over half the custard. Repeat with the 

remaining rollettes, apple juice or sherry, jelly 

and half the remaining strawberries and 

blueberries. Top with the remaining custard. 

3. Spoon the cream over the trifle and top with 

the remaining strawberries and blueberries. 

Place in the fridge until required. 

Too Old To Date? 

The neighbours thought it was odd, but 93 

year old Morton was dating again.  One 

Monday morning Morton woke up with a 

funny feeling that something important 

happened last night.  It was during breakfast, 

that Morton finally remembered what it was.  

He had proposed to his 

date Greta. But what she 

answered he just couldn’t 

seem to remember.  

Morton picked up the 

phone and dialled.  “Hi 

Greta”, said Morton, “I 

have a funny question for you, do you 

remember last night when I proposed?”  “Oh 

my gosh,” gushed Greta, “I’m so glad you 

called, I knew I said yes to somebody but I just 

couldn’t recall who it was!” 

http://www.unv.org/what-we-do/intl-volunteer-day.html


 

IN A NEIGHBOUR’S GARDEN 

 

 

Marieõs Garden 

The gardening team recently took on an unusual challenge in a small terrace garden in Summer 

Hill. The garden was packed full of fruit trees, vegetables and herbs from all over the word. Our 

client Marie asked if we could install a frog pond in her garden. Marie’s garden had a healthy 

variety of insects, small reptiles and birds, however she wanted to add some frogs to the mix to 

help keep the pest numbers down. 

 

The team helped to clear the garden paths and dig Marie rich compost and worm castings. It 

was amazing to see just how productive a small inner west garden can be. Marie nurtured plants 

such as; cardamom, fig, mulberry, snow peas, lemon grass, citrus, passion fruit, coriander, curry 

plants, ginger and chilli. Every centre meter of soil was filled with plants and the weeds had few 

places to take root.  

 

After trimming back some of last season’s growth to open up the pathways, the frog pond was 

installed under the large lemon tree. This helped screen the frogs and tadpoles from hungry birds 

and also assisted in maintaining a uniform water temperature. Next went in the aquatic plants 

and a few rocks around the edge of the pond to help create a natural setting.  

It was a joy to spend time in Marie’s garden. A small piece of urban paradise, nurtured by love 

and a passion for gardening. 

 

Roman Deguchi, Jenny Jobling and Stuart Blundell, HOME MAINTENANCE TEAM 

 

 

ALIVE AND KICKING 

The Alive and Kicking group was joined by the Continence 

Foundation in September. We looked at the types of 

incontinence, causes, symptoms and ways to improve and 

even prevent incontinence. We were given some excellent 

resources (available in multiple languages) which are 

available at your request or you can contact the FREE 

National Continence Helpline directly on 1800 33 66 for 

further information. Incontinence is not normal and should be dealt with as soon as possible.  

 

In October we were joined by Beyond Blue who came to talk about depression. Many of us have 

experienced depression either first hand or with a friend or family member. We know there are 

many forms of depression but there is help out there. If you want to have a chat about depression 

or seek help and advice please contact the Beyond Blue helpline on 1300 22 4636. 

We have had some wonderful speakers throughout 2015 and wish to thank all those that joined 

us.  

 

Special thanks to: The CPSA Health Promotion Service who provided speakers on Medicine 

Management and Falls Prevention this year.  Constable Preis from Ashfield Police station who 

gave a talk on your safety both at home and in public.  TARS (The Age Rights Service) who 

provide advice to older people on legal matters.  The team from Ashfield Fire Brigade who spoke 

about home fire safety and promoted their free service to check your smoke alarms. Our very 

own Stuart from the Garden team at IWNA who spoke about gardening in your home and what 

services we can provide to help.  Maria Nguyen an accredited practising dietitian who spoke to 

us about the importance of nutrition. The Continence Foundation who were able to provide such 

useful information on incontinence and Beyond Blue who provided a speaker who shared his own 

battles and experiences with depression.   If you would like information from any of these sessions 

please let us know. 

 

We hope you will join us in 2016 for further discussions including diabetes awareness, osteoporosis 

advice and speakers from Vision Australia and Alzheimer’s Australia.  

Alive and Kicking includes weekly exercises working on balance, muscle strengthening, 

movement and all round good times., laughter yoga, art classes, as well as games and brain 

activities and a few surprises along the way.  Come and give it a go in 2016 and get yourself Alive 

and Kicking!  The A&K sessions are highlighted in green in our Outings Calendar. 

 

Rachel  Fisk, SOCIAL SUPPORT  WORKER 
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Before we started      Mulched beds and cleared paths  The Frog Pond 



 

SOCIAL SUPPORT SERVICES 

ôWe donõt get older, we grow riperõ, Pablo Picasso 

Summer has arrived and let’s hope that the weather will be kind to us. It also means another year 

has passed.  We are happy to see so many people living in the inner west participating in life and 

our social support activities.  It means we are on the right track with our service delivery.  We 

have listened to your feedback and hopefully been able to implement hat feedback to our 

projects. 

Inner West Neighbour Aid has a new mini bus.  It is very comfortable and easy to manoeuvre so 

please enjoy the ride!  Another new bus is due to arrive in December to take you far and wide in 

2016.  Our outings will re-commence on 6 January 2016 with another fantastic calendar.  Please 

call the office to put your name down for outings of your choice as soon as possible.  

The Ashfield Boys High School Program continues to run with success.  The connection of the 

students with the clients is a joy to witness.  It was evident at the Annual General Meeting and the 

ease that the students mingled and assisted those who attended.  The feedback from both 

clients and students is fantastic.  In fact one client said to me the other day that she is so happy 

to be involved with this Program and that the students are a credit to their schools and their 

families. If you live in the Ashfield Council area and find it challenging to get to the shops this may 

be a Program to think about.  Please call Jackie to find out more. 

Over the next few months Social Support clients will all be reassessed.  This is to ensure that clients 

are receiving the most appropriate service from Inner West Neighbour Aid and if there have 

been any changes in health or wellness in recent times.  

The Social Support team wishes you all a peaceful and safe Christmas.   We thank you for your 

support, positive feedback and humour when we are out and about.  The team and our 

marvellous volunteers thank you for being a part of Inner West Neighbour Aid. Happy New Year 

to all! 

Jackie Walters, SOCIAL SUPPORT COORDINATOR 

GARDENING TIPS 

 Tomatoes  

Summer is here and the warm weather is perfect for 

growing tomatoes. Whether you prefer a large fruiting 

variety like ‘Grosse Lisse’, or a smaller grape-like variety 

such as ‘Tommy Toe, now’s the time to get your seed-

lings into the ground.  

A little bit or soil preparation will see your crop get off to 

a good start. Before planting, fork over the area to be 

planted to a depth of at least six inches, then dig in some fertilizer.  You can use a specialist to-

mato fertilizer, ‘blood and bone’, or some composted sheep or cow manure. Your tomatoes will 

need at least six hours of sunlight per day, so pick a sunny spot in your garden. They will also ap-

preciate a morning drink on a hot day. Try not to water the leaves too much as this will encour-

age leaf mould. When it comes to pests, remember that the smaller the tomato the less they will 

be affected by pests and diseases. Cherry tomatoes are nearly indestructible! Plant your seed-

lings deeper into the soil than they were in the pot. The plants will develop additional roots on 

their stem to take in extra nutrients. Tomatoes are one of the few plants that develop 

‘adventitious’ roots in this way. It is good to put in support stakes or trellises when you plant the 

seedlings. This will avoid damaging the roots when inserting stakes later on. Water very well to set-

tle in the roots, and then apply a layer of light mulch, such as sugar cane or Lucerne, 10 to 15 cm 

deep. The plants will appreciate a liquid fertilizer every 4 - 6 weeks to provide you with a bumper 

crop. Enjoy! 

Stuart Blundell, GARDEN AID TEAM LEADER  

CLIENT FOCUS GROUPS 

On the 16th and 23rd November we held 2 Client Focus Groups at 

the Croydon Park Club.  Fiona Scotece from our Board led the 

discussion.   The reason for the Focus Groups  was to encourage 

feedback about our services, to find out about what makes Inner 

West Neighbour Aid stand out from other organisations, 

suggestions on how to improve, what other services clients use 

and need and how we can attract more clients.  As the government has introduced changes to 

aged care services and will be reviewing funding arrangements in the future, the Board is 

developing a strategic plan for the organisation that will begin to take shape from 2016.  A big 

thank you to Fiona, who did a wonderful job engaging clients with her bubbly and energetic 

personality.  And thank you to those clients who volunteered their time to chat with us. 
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PHOTOS FROM OUR ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
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